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1 September 2020  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all had a lovely summer and we are looking forward to seeing you all 
back next week. As my letter before the holiday said it is going to take a little time 
to get used to the changes we have needed to put in place to ensure the school is 
as safe as possible for when all the children and staff to return. Here are some of 
the key points just to ensure you are aware and prepared for them. 

 Arrival times are staggered with the main gate being used for class 2 and 3 
and the playground gate being used for class 1. 

 Surname A – P 8:30am – 8:40am Q- Z 8:40 -8:45am. Only 1 parent to drop 
off and please help by leaving promptly to enable space in front of school. 

 School finishes at 3:00pm. Pick children up from the same gate as they are 
dropped off. We will get children out to you as soon as we can. Only drive if 
absolutely necessary and park your car away from school road. Also park so 
you don’t have to drive past the school, especially after collecting a child. 
Under no circumstances park on the yellow zigzag lines in front of the 
school, or on the opposite side of the road, even to just drop off. If your 
child is in Class 3, please consider if you are happy for your child to walk 
and meet you away from school rather than being collected. Written 
permission will be required; it will mean they will be able to leave quickly. 
Please maintain social distancing outside the front of school. Only 1 parent 
to pick up. 

 Children are to wear PE kit on PE days. 
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 Class 1 Thursday 
  Class 2 Wednesday , Thursday 
  Class 3 Monday , Friday 

 Waterproof trainers (or waterproof treated trainers) are to be worn 
everyday for access to the field and so we can be outside as much as 
possible. 

 No bags or equipment are to be brought to school. Children will be 
provided with homework bags and all equipment they need. 

 Water bottle and coats are to be clearly labelled. 

 Lunches will be home packed lunches (clearly labelled) or School packed 
lunches available. Free for Reception to Year 2. Year 3 - Year 6 there is a 
cost of £2.30 per day. We will be using Parentpay system (letter to be sent 
home on 7.9.2020 with set up details). There is no cash or cheques 
accepted by the office, all payments must be made via Parentpay. Lunches 
to be ordered by pupil on a Monday during registration, for the whole 
week in advance (so the kitchen can prepare for the weekly numbers).  

 Packed Lunch Menu located on School website, under Frettenham latest 
news.  

 As the days cool, children are welcome to wear a fleece in class on top of 
their jumper as classrooms will be kept well ventilated. School fleeces are 
available to purchase from www.myclothing.com or a plain red or black if 
in Y6 are fine too. Coats will not be allowed to be worn as they are too 
restrictive when working at desks. 

At gov.uk/backtoschool there is information and practical guidance to help you 
plan for children’s return to school. This includes the latest update to the 
guidance for parents and carers on what they need to know about early years 
providers, schools and colleges in the autumn term 

Enjoy the last few days and we look forward to seeing you all soon. 

Kind regards, 

Gyles  


